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A year ago a group of your neighbors formed a partnership to buy the privately owned 7.5-acre parcel, 
formerly known as the Wills Hunting Camp, in the 1700 block of Wintercamp Trail.  This action was taken to 
save and preserve the land for the future recreational use and enjoyment by all residents of The Woods 
community.  The parcel was purchased and is directed by the group Community Center Partners LLC.  CCPLLC 
is not affiliated with and is not funded by PVP, The Woods Club, The Woods Homeowners Association, or any 
other organization. 
 
Every resident of our community is invited to participate in planning and creating this recreational park 
property.  Your support is needed to identify recreational priorities for outdoor land use, and the feasibility of 
a large community center structure in the future.  A volunteer committee is needed to organize and distribute 
and evaluate a survey asking the community what outdoor activities and amenities they would enjoy and 
support for themselves, their families, friends and guests.  Until the community identifies the specific park 
assets and outdoor activities the community would most enjoy and support, the survey will not include 
questions concerning funding or maintenance. 
 
The designing, financing and construction of the Community Park’s outdoor structures and amenities will 
begin when the community’s needs and wants are identified.  For example, neighbor focus groups have 
already voiced their wants for outdoor recreational amenities such as family gathering-sized pavilions with 
water, electric service, and restrooms, playground equipment, picnic tables, gardening and nature areas, 
walking paths and hiking trails, outdoor bocce ball and volleyball courts, a dog park, and toss game areas. 
 
If you have survey or marketing or project development experience and would like to volunteer your time and 
skills to help formulate the initial Outdoor Park Property Use Survey, please send an email to me at 
parksurvey2016@aol.com. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Steve Rose, Communications Committee 
Community Center Partners LLP 
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